
                      WGTD Community Issues File

WGTD news stories air a minimum of two times in our newscasts that air between 6am and 
8:10am, Monday through Friday. Each news story then airs again in our 25-minute WGTD 
Midday newscast @ Noon. (Key: N=News) (Key: WPR = Wisconsin Public Radio) (Key: NPR 
= National Public Radio) (Key: MMR= Marketplace Morning Report)

WGTD’s “Morning Show” airs Monday through Friday from 8:10-9am. (Key: MS)

Education Matters, Community Matters and Generation NOW are locally-produced shows, 45 
minutes in length, that air every Saturday morning. (Key: EM or CM or GN)

WGTD Community Issues: 4th Quarter, October-November-December 2019

Local Economy/Jobs: Foxconn in Southeastern Wisconsin

10/03:  Foxconn has announced a $100-million-dollar partnership with the University of Illinois. 
The Milwaukee Business Journal reports that Foxconn Interconnect Technology will partner 
with the university in an entity known as C-NICE---the Center for Networked Intelligence 
Components and Environments. (:60) (N)

10/07:  The first of several information sessions for local residents interested in taking part in 
Foxconn’s recently-announced ‘earn and learn’ talent development program will be held this 
week. (:60) (N)

10/23:  A Foxconn-fueled expansion and remodeling of the SC Johnson iMET Center in 
Sturtevant was formally dedicated yesterday with a ribbon-cutting ceremony headlined by 
Governor Tony Evers. The project expanded the center by over a-third. Some existing space was 
remodeled to better serve current needs. Gateway is calling iMET "Southeast Wisconsin's hub 
for high-tech career training." (2:00) (N)

10/23:  A big addition to Gateway Technical College’s SC Johnson iMET Center in Sturtevant 
was dedicated yesterday. The expanded iMET offers a dozen programs, including advanced 
manufacturing technology, civil engineering, data analytics, electronics and mechanical design. 
(:90) (N)

10/23: Jobs aplenty these days. Tomorrow---Foxconn has a hiring event---from 10am to 6pm---at 
the Foxconn Education & Training Center---in the Wisconn Valley Science & Technology Park-



--13315 Globe Drive---in Mount Pleasant. The company is looking for a broad range of talent 
from engineering and software development to machine programmers and experienced 
technicians. (:30) (N)

10/24:  Foxconn is moving slowly forward with its manufacturing plant in Mount Pleasant---but-
--the innovation centers promised to other cities across the state are now on hold. (:60) (N/WPR)

11/25:  A new study on government subsidies---from George Mason University---finds that 
Wisconsin’s deal with Foxconn will NOT work---AND---could REDUCE economic activity---
here in southeastern Wisconsin. (:60) (N/WPR)

12/3: Work is continuing on the main production facility at the Foxconn campus in Mount 
Pleasant. (:60) (N)

12/4: Former Governor Scott walker said that---out of curiosity---he recently visited the Foxconn 
site in Mount Pleasant. He told a gathering at the Milwaukee Press Club that he stands by his 
decisions---and---he is still optimistic that Foxconn will create as many if not more jobs than 
initially promised. (:60) (N)

12/5: Governor Tony Evers’pick to lead the state’s flagship economic development agency says 
that the state IS committed to making its deal with Foxconn a success.  (2 separate stories) (2:00) 
(N)

12/13: Governor Tony Evers' top aide is warning Foxconn that it won't collect any state 
incentives for its scaled-down factory in Wisconsin if it doesn't renegotiate the deal. Foxconn 
had originally promised to build a massive flat-screen factory in Mount Pleasant that would 
eventually employ 13,000 people. But the company said this spring that the factory will be 
smaller than originally planned. Evers' administration released a series of letters Friday warning 
Foxconn executives the new project doesn't qualify for incentives. Foxconn officials responded 
with their own letters accusing Evers of wasting their time over contract terms. (:90) (N)

12/17: Foxconn now says it cannot find enough workers for its Mount Pleasant facility. Alan 
Yeung, Foxconn's director of U.S. Strategic Initiatives, said the company has traveled across the 
country, "from North Carolina, to Illinois, to Michigan, to Ohio and Kentucky" to attract talent to 
Wisconsin, but it has fallen short. (:60) (N/WPR)

12/17:  A new audit shows Wisconsin's Economic Development Corporation---WEDC--- needs 
to modify procedures to ensure tax credits are NOT awarded for Foxconn employees who don't 
do work in the state.  In response to the audit---WEDC Secretary Melissa Hughes said that NO 
out-of-state jobs were counted in 2018. She said that WEDC would update its procedures to 
make clear that they are NOT being counted. (:90) (N)

12/20: Governor Tony Evers says Foxconn could still qualify for up to $3 billion in state tax 
credits. But---he said in an Associated Press interview Thursday---that Foxconn must change its 



deal with the state to reflect current plans for a plant that's under construction. Foxconn signed a 
contract with Wisconsin under then-Governor Scott Walker in 2017 to earn nearly $4 billion in 
state and local tax incentives. President Donald Trump heralded the deal as a sign of a revitalized 
American manufacturing economy. Governor Evers says he's confident Wisconsin can reach a 
deal with Foxconn in the coming months. (:90) N)



Public Health: The Opioid Crisis in Wisconsin and USA

10/02: Pharmaceutical giant Johnson and Johnson has reached a tentative agreement in an opioid 
lawsuit in Ohio. The $20-million-dollar deal comes just ahead of a scheduled Federal trial in the 
state.  (2:30) (N/NPR)
 
10/03: Wisconsin Attorney General Josh Kaul said the state's case against Purdue Pharma will 
continue even though his office decided not to join a multistate settlement with the OxyContin 
maker. The deal calls for Purdue Pharma to pay $12 billion over time and for the Sackler family 
to give up control of the company. Kaul appeared on WPR's "The Morning Show" on Tuesday 
and said the state's next steps against the company and CEO Richard Sackler now depend on 
whether the bankruptcy court chooses to accept the settlement. Whatever the outcome, he said he 
will continue to pursue Wisconsin's case. (:90) (N)

10/21:  According to reports, four drug companies have reached a last minute settlement, just 
before a landmark trial in the opioid crisis was set to begin today in Cleveland. This comes on 
the heels of lawsuits brought by cities, counties and states against drug makers and distributors 
for their roles in marketing painkillers. (3:00) (N/ME)

11/11:  New research finds mind-body therapies can help chronic-pain patients reduce the pain 
they experience and also help them reduce opioid use. We'll meet a woman who uses these 
techniques. (7:00) (N/NPR)

11/26:  At a summit in Yakima, Washington, health professionals who treat pain met with their 
counterparts who treat addiction to figure out how to prescribe opioids responsibly.  Emergency-
room doctors often struggle to determine whether a patient seeking pain relief is an opioid addict. 
(6:00) (N/NPR)

11/27:  NPR's Steve Inskeep talks to Regina LaBelle, director of the Addiction and Public Policy 
Initiative at Georgetown Law, about drug companies being issued subpoenas in the probe of the 
opioid crisis. (2 separate stories) (7:00) (N/NPR)

12/13: Major League Baseball's new drug policy adds opioid testing for players and does not 
punish marijuana use. NPR's Rachel Martin talked with Bill Shaikin of the Los Angeles Times. 
(3:45) (N/NPR)

12/13: In its quarterly earnings call earlier this week, Home Depot executives noted the 
nation’s opioid crisis could be contributing to a recent rise in retail theft at Home 
Depot stores. (3:00) (N/MMR)



12/17: We're learning more about profits earned by the Sackler family from the sale of 
Oxycontin. Before Purdue Pharma filed for bankruptcy, the family transferred billions into their 
personal accounts. (3:45) (N/NPR)

Public Health: The Dangers of Vaping

10/01: The 43-year-old mother of two Paddock Lake brothers accused of running a large-scale 

black market THC vaping manufacturing business was arrested on Monday. Courtney Huffhines 

faces multiple charges related to the illegal TCH operation allegedly operated her sons Tyler and 

Jacob---both in their early 20s.  The charges include: manufacture/delivery of THC greater than 

10,000 grams or 201 plants---misappropriation of personal identifying materials to avoid 

criminal penalty---and---possession with intent to deliver THC over 10,000 grams or 201 plants. 

(:90) (N)

10/02: Authorities allege that the mother of two Paddock Lake brothers who allegedly ran an 

illegal THC vape cartridge manufacturing business was directly involved in the operation. 43-

year-old Courtney Huffhines appeared in Kenosha Court yesterday to face a host of charges. 

Bond was set at $100,000. Her sons--20-year-old Tyler Huffhines and 23-year-old Jacob--were 

previously charged. (:90) (N)

10/02:  E-cigarette make Juul has withdrawn its support for a ballot measure to overturn San 

Francisco’s ban on selling e-cigarettes. The move comes as health concerns about vaping are 

mounting across the country. (2:30) (N/NPR)

10/02:  A 19-year-old Racine woman is being held in Kenosha County Jail pending charges 

related to the Huffhines THC vape manufacturing case. (:30) (N)

10/03: A fourth suspect--19-year-old Hannah Curty from Racine--is being charged in the illegal 

THC vape cartridge manufacturing operation allegedly run by the Huffhines family. (:30) (N)

10/04: The 4th defendant to be charged in Kenosha County’s THC vape cartridge manufacturing 

case is a fulltime UW-Milwaukee student who still lives with her parents in Racine. (2 separate 

stories) (3:00) (N)



10/08: A Milwaukee man and woman are accused in an alleged counterfeit THC vape operation. 

Police searched a home on the city’s south side last week and uncovered nearly $1 million 

dollars in cash and 10,000 THC vaping cartridges. (:60) (N)

10/9:  Public health officials are still trying to determine what is behind deaths and illnesses 
linked to e-cigarettes and vaping. Some recent arrests in an illegal THC vaping operation in 
Kenosha County puts the issue in the national spotlight. (4:00) (N/NPR)

10/10:  Piper Johnson was hospitalized with a vaping-related lung disease. She now warns other 
teenagers about addictive nicotine. Scientists are starting to understand how nicotine affects the 
teenaged brain. (5:00) M(N/NPR)

10/14:  The upcoming flu season complicates the situation for doctors who will now have to 
determine whether people are infected with a flu bug OR they have symptoms related to vaping. 
(:60) (N)

10/17:  Suburban Milwaukee police say child protective services took a 7-year-old boy to the 
hospital after he was found vaping in a school classroom.
A police report in Franklin says the second-grader was discovered with a vaping device at 
Country Dale Elementary last week The Journal Sentinel says the boy's mother was contacted, 
and she told police the vaping device contained CBD oil and was stored in her purse. The child 
was returned to his mother. She was not cited or charged. (:60) (N)

10/17: A fifth suspect is now in police custody in connection with the illegal THC vape cartridge 
operation allegedly run by the Huffhines family from Paddock Lake. A 22-year-old Racine man-
--as yet unnamed--- is expected to be charged---likely today---with possession and manufacture 
of THC--- with intent to deliver. Both are felonies. (:60) (N)

10/18: The Kenosha County Sheriff’s Department arrested a fifth suspect in connection with the 
illegal THC vape cartridge operation allegedly run by the Huffhines family from Paddock Lake.  
22-year-old Jordan Lynman---from Racine---was charged yesterday with manufacture and 
delivery of THC over 10,000 grams at his bond hearing yesterday. (:90) (N/WPR)

10/23:  After flocking to e-cigarettes in recent years, many teenagers are worried by the recent 
illnesses linked to vaping. Still, there aren't many resources out there for teens who want to stop 
vaping. (5:00) (N/NPR)

10/24:  Three more people have been charged in connection with Kenosha County’s vape 
cartridge manufacturing case. A 19 year-old Salem Lakes man, and two men from Racine, ages 
23 and 20, are expected to appear in court soon for initial appearances. The three additional 
defendants brings to eight the number of people facing charges. (:60) (N)



10/25: More than 140 scientists at the Centers for Disease Control are probing the cause of lung 
injuries and deaths caused by vaping. NPR's Richard Harris went behind the scenes to see how 
the investigation is proceeding. (5:00) (N/NPR)

11/07:  Wisconsin is considering a bill that would clamp down on cigarette sales — both 
electronic and traditional — by raising the age for purchasing and using such products. (:45) 
(N/WPR)

11/19:  A former vaper has a warning for others. And, scientists work to understand how nicotine 
affects the teenage brain. (5:00) (N/NPR)

12/3:  Kenosha County’s bust this Fall of a THC vape cartridge manufacturing operation is 
something that’s being repeated around the country. (2:00) (N)

12/13: A Wisconsin judge has refused to lower the bond of a man suspected of running an illegal 
operation to manufacture thousands of vaping cartridges filled with THC. Tyler Huffhines has 
been held on 500,000 bond since his Sept. 5 arrest on charges of maintaining a drug trafficking 
house and three counts of possession with intent to deliver THC. Authorities also arrested 
Huffhines' brother, Jacob and their mother, Courtney Huffhines. The Kenosha News reports 
Courtney Huffhines posted $100,000 bail and is not in custody. Prosecutors allege Tyler 
Huffhines ran his operation with the help of his mother and brother. (:90) (N)

12/16: Vaping-related illnesses underscores how addictive nicotine is. A study involving the 
psychedelic psilocybin is showing promise as a way to permanently kick the smoking habit. 
(6:30) (N/NPR)

12/23: A new national study shows that binge DRINKING by teens is down---but---vaping 
marijuana is up. (:60) (N/WPR)



  

Health Care: ObamaCare Rollout: Follow-Up and Aftermath

10/02:  Wisconsin health and insurance officials are acting on an Executive Order from 
Governor Tony Evers to expand health coverage in the state. (:60) (N/WPR)

10/11:  Wisconsin insurance officials say state residents will have more health insurance options 
this year as open enrollment approaches. The state Office of the Commissioner of Insurance says 
61 of Wisconsin's 72 counties will have at least three carrier options on the individual market---
including carriers available on the federal marketplace---healthcare.gov. Fifty-five counties had 
at least three carriers last year. (:60) (N)

10/28:  Elizabeth Warren is preparing to release a plan to pay for "Medicare for All." But there's 
a perception among some supporters that she's willing to compromise on the issue. Senator 
Warren has notably adopted another Democratic presidential candidate's plan for health care -- 
backing Senator Bernie Sanders "Medicare for All" proposal. Some progressive critics doubt her 
commitment to the program, while some supporters think she'd be open to alternatives.  (5:30) 
(N/NPR)



11/01:  Today is the beginning of open enrollment season for health insurance. As families look 
at their options, parents with employer-based insurance are increasingly opting to cover their 
children with publicly subsidized CHIP plans. Hear why on the Marketplace Morning Report. 
(3:00) (N/NPR)

11/19:  This year the federal health insurance marketplace Healthcare.gov has a few new bells 
and whistles. (8:00) (N/NPR)

12/19:  An appeals court has ruled the individual mandate in the Affordable Care Act is 
unconstitutional, but stopped short of striking the whole law down. (3:30) (N/NPR)




